
TOWN OF AYER SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, December 17, 2013

1st Floor Meeting Room, Town Hall, Main Street, Ayer, MA

The Board of Selectmen's Open Session Meeting is video recorded by APAC.

The Selectmen's Meeting can be viewed in its entirety on the Town's Website at: www.ayer.ma.us

Chairman Luca called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. Present: Chairman-Gary J. Luca, Members,

Pauline Conley and Jannice Livingston, Town Administrator Robert A. Pontbriand and Janet Lewis

Secretary. Absent: Mr. Hillman and Mr. Fay.
Announcements-none

Chairman Luca requested if there was any amendments to the agenda. Ms. Conley requesting under the
Town Administrator's Report or general information to add:

• Meeting Videos

• Dissemination of Information

and under Supt. Wetzel's Report to add:

• Street lights installation update
Crabtree Update-Pumping Station

Ms. Livingston moved to approve the Agenda as amended, 2nd by Ms. Conley, VOTE: unanimous, so
moved.

Public Input-
1. Doug Janssen &Janet Gullotta-Old Groton Road. Chairman Luca advising to this discussion to be
brought up under Supt. Wetzel's Report later in the meeting.
2. Mary Spinner requested a Moment ofSilence in observance of the Helicopter Crash that took the
lives of six (6) Army soldiers in Afghanistan today
The Board went off the posted Agenda to take up Supt. Wetzel's Report due to beingahead of schedule.
1. Water Meters and Automatic Meter Reading System Bid-Supt. Wetzel reviewed the procurement
process selection re four (4) proposals Town received for three (3) one (1) yearcontracts for the
purchase of900 watermeters and 3000 radio frequency transmitters. Supt. Wetzel advised the Board
to the award based upon the first year's proposal pursuant to MGL Chapter 30B- and Weston &
Sampson assisting DPW with process. Four (4) bids were received:

• E.J. Prescott-$174,340.00

• Itron- $166,466.50

• Ti-Sales $119,321.19

• Stiles Com. $114,438.50
Based upon evaluation criteria and price, two companies were interviewed and per proposals
submitted Ti-Sales was selected for Year 1 in the amount of $119,321.19. Ms. Livingston moved the
Board vote to approve Supt. Wetzel's recommendation and awarded the Water Meter and Automatic
Meter Reading System Contract Award to Ti-Sales in the amount not to exceed $119,321.19 for Year
One, 2nd by Ms. Conley. Ms Conley questioning if900 water meters and 3000radio transmitters would
be enough and advised to letter of 12-3-13 Town extended year three proposal the opportunityfor
additional meters and deferring collectors to year three as well. Supt. Wetzel advised to DPW will be
installing meters (being more efficient) and Agreement having penalty component, ifTi-Sales are unable
to deliver product by6/30/14 they would pay the Town of Ayer $400.00 for each day not delivered. Ms.
Conley stating she had wished the Board had penalty component with the Street Lights Contract.
Chairman Luca called for a VOTE: unanimous so moved.

2. Ayer Recycling Committee-Supt. Wetzel took this opportunity to congratulate and announce the
Town's recent two awards from the Central MA Dept. Environmental Protection for reducing household








